Dear Ms Jaffray
Senate Rural & Regional Affairs and Transport References Committee 
,
Thank you for accepting this submission to the Senate Rural & Regional Affairs and Transport References Committee inquiry the Plantation Forests Industry. Please find attached for the Senate Committee's consideration a report commissioned by the Victorian Association of Forest Industries and a summary of the same document. 
 
The report is principally in response to a paper circulated Canberra-based Academic Judy Clark, proposing Victoria's forest industry could transition to a plantation source resource also immediately.However the VAFI commissioned paper indicates the flaws in the proposition and makes the case for the necessary development of both resources. 
 
VAFI believes that a high level of of integration of the native forest and plantation forest sectors is necessary to secure the success of both. It believes that sawlog plantations offer the principal means of increasing the industry's capability to meet local demand for the product. 
 
Native hardwood sawlog plantation development is in its infancy, when compared to softwood plantations. To fully utilise the plantation resource considerable Research and Development must be undertaken to improve our ability to plant the right species, employ the right silvicultural practices, correctly harvest and process the timber to fully realise market potential. 
 
Potential investors must be reasonably confident that when their timber is ready to harvest there will be an industry that wants, and is capable of utilising, the resource to realise maximum value. The industry best placed to fulfil this role is the native forest industry. It understands the market, has already participated in R&D programs with indigenous species and has moved up the value-add processing chain.
 
Other interim benefits for investors will also need to be available, such as carbon, salinity or biodiversity credits apart from markets for residual timber and thinnings.
. 
Plantation development will stymied if investors cannot be confident they will be able to harvest the timber in the future. Moves to place existing private plantations in conservation reserves are already afoot in Victoria threatening to undermine plantation development.
 
In the face of these uncertainties, VAFI believes all levels of Government, particularly State and Federal, have significant roles to play. Most particularly to bring a period of stability to the native hardwood processing sector, to set clear policy direction and perhaps regulation that ensure the ability to access the plantation resource is not compromised, and to aid the development of environmental credit systems and local downstream processing for fibre based products. I would be happy to elaborate on these points if required.
 
Could you please keep me informed of the committees, activities.
 
Yours sincerely
 

Pat Wilson
Director Public Affairs 
 
Victorian Association of Forest Industries
320 Russell St. Melbourne Vic 3000
Phone 03 9665 9222
